
Messy Church – November 

On the third Saturday in November it was time for another session of Messy Church, the eight in the 

series arranged by Peter and our friends at the Baptist Church. Early in the afternoon the diligent 

volunteers gathered in the Village Hall and set to preparing their activities for the children. These 

events are very worthwhile but take quite a lot of thought and preparation. We should thank the 

volunteers and the organisers for their dedication. 

Preparing the tasks (and the rewards for later!). 

     

           

Open the doors!!    

Potato prints and painting.     



   

Landscape artist of the year and his apprentices! 

       

   Angels Delight 

    

Christmas Cards 

     

Boxes of delight    

 



 

Cutting and pasting    

Wreaths of delight 

         

Side entertainment and parent’s respite! 

    

Now what were all those cardboard boxes for??? 

   A 

Snowman of course!!!  Now we can squash all of the boxes!!!!”!           



 

 

  Not forgetting the season for the final thoughts then  

And so, say all of us.  Thank you Everyone for a super afternoon. 


